MINUTES OF THE

HALIFAX CONSERVATION COMMISSION

January 24, 2006

A meeting of the Halifax Conservation Commission was held on Tuesday, January 24,2006, in the Conservation Commission office.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chairperson, opened meeting at 7:15 p.m.

In attendance:  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair; Erin Perron, member; Mary Guiney, Agent; Lynne Hurley, Secretary; and Doug Roberson, Associate Member.

Opened:  7:15 P.M.

Cont. ANARAD – Walnut Street – Map 98, Lot 1 & Map 107 – ADGA/Land Planning

Motion made to continue to March 14, 2006, at 7:00 p.m.  


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

NOI – 650 Industrial Drive – Vogel/Munro – (contractors building)

Attending:  Bob Crowell, Land Planning; Joe Vogel & Ken Vogel, WES Construction.  Bob Crowell presenting.  Green cards checked, there is a question regarding abutter’s list from East Bridgewater side?  Mr. Crowell stated at the end of Industrial drive there is a Boston Edison easement.  The wetlands have been delineated (off the property).  They will be doing some work in the 100-foot BZ; most drainage will be outside.  There is a flood plan.  The site will hold offices and storage above.  (A combination storage area.)  About 21 employees.  Tina Tonello, member, asked about parking for employees and trucks.  It’s currently in front of Planning Board. They are proposing to put a berm around perimeter and will store materials on site.  They will create a berm to protect anything from entering the 50-foot NTZ.  Everything else is outside the 50-foot.  They plan on making compensory flood storage.  The Planning Board hired Merrill Associates for a wetland review and Commission wanted to know what they plan on doing; and Sharon Laporte did the delineation.  Its good sand, less than five minutes an inch.  They are in compliance with DEP Storm water.  They are not maximizing the site.  Erin Perron and Tina Tonello, members, feel it looks good.  Basically, they’re waiting to hear from Storm water.  They have another meeting with the Planning Board as they have been requested to submit other things.  Motion made to continue to February 14, 2006, at 8:00 p.m.  The Commission will send comments to Merrill Associates.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

Karyn Townsend, Chair, asked if any abutters were present and if there were any questions – no response.  
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NOI – 6 Standish Street – Gamache/Collins Eng. – (razing of house)

Informal discussion.  Motion made to continue to February 14, 2006, @ 7:50 p.m.


Motion:  Tina Tonello


Second:  Erin Perron


AIF

Abutters present (Anita and John Buckley of 27 Holly Street – (781-294-8375).  Their concern is that there are stray cats living under the house and they would like them to be taken care of before they raze the house.  Their back yard (corner lot) faces 6 Standish Street.

Bills

Motion made to pay bills totaling $176.98.  Revolving Account - $160 (advertising-MPG); $16.98 (mileage/Agent).


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

NOI – 12 Baker Street – Thomsen – (“after-the-fact” filing)
Al Vautrinot, engineer, presenting.  Homeowner, Scott Thomsen, also present.  Al stated originally and RDA was filed.  Erin Perron asked where the wetland line is.  It’s outside the 50-foot NTZ.  Also, in the old NOI it had the addition on it.  He is filing for septic separately from NOI addition with foundation, but it has to stay on NOI?  Mr. Thomsen would like approval as soon as possible. Mr. Thomsen hasn’t sent any check for filing fees to the state as of yet.  Al Vautrinot explained everything to Mr. Thomsen and he will complete his filing with the state.  He continued saying the septic is working but it won’t pass Title 5 and he would like to get it done ASAP. They would like to take the addition and septic system off the filing as an “after-the-fact” filing as Mr. Thomsen had a SSOC from DEP – but he needs to file under the local by-laws.  Mr. Thomsen has taken the dock out of the water and he will notify the state when he puts it back in for a Certificate of Compliance from them.  Mary Guiney, Agent, explained that per DEP, he still needs to advertise and notify abutters.  Erin Perron, member, would like to look at the site before the next scheduled hearing.  On February 4th Doug Roberson, Associate Member, Tina Tonello, member and Erin Perron, member, will visit site at 10:00 a.m.  On February 2nd, Mary Guiney, Agent, and Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, will visit site at 9:30 a.m.  Motion made to continue to February 14, 2006, @ 8:10 p.m.  Abutter’s green cards will be submitted at that time.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF
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NOI – 12 Baker Street – Thomsen – (“after-the-fact” filing) – continued from page 2
Erin Perron, member; asked about the dock and if the Commission was going to deny work?  Kathy Evans and Tina Tonello, members, will look into it.  Secretary will need 2 checks for $40 to place advertisements for dock and septic.  Commission will leave 8:20 p.m. open for dock filing (this night).

Cont. NOI – 1 First Avenue – Gowing – (replace foundation)

Elaine Gowing, homeowner, presenting.  Green cards submitted this night.  All in.  Commission reviewed notes.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, asked if any abutters were present.  None were.  Tina Tonello, member, asked Mary, Agent, if she walked the site and Mary stated – yes.  There has been no delineation Mrs. Gowing would like an extension for one year.  Motion made to extend the RDA for one year to January 29, 2007.


Motion:  Tina Tonello


Second:  Erin Perron


AIF 

Mary Guiney, Agent, asked about excavation and the addition.  Mrs. Gowing stated it would be slight.  It’s level now.  Mary, Agent, asked if the roof would be razed to match.  Yes, to square it off.  Everything is inside the 50-foot.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, brought up adding to the footprints?  Commission feels that it’s not too bad if it’s currently being used.  Erin Perron then asked if trees would be taken down to raze it?  Kathy Evans asked about the stump.  Mrs. Gowing explained the tree was hit by lightening.  Erin Perron, member, asked about the patio whether it is going to be replaced as she would prefer it wasn’t and Commission agrees as it’s very close to the waters edge.  Erin Perron, member, asked if she need to go to zoning as the Commission feels they can approve pending approving from zoning approval.  Motion made, pending the Zoning Board approval.  OOC’s include a.) Pending ZBA approval; b.) Hay bales and silt fence with addition per NHESP; c.) Patio not to be replaced; d.) Local by-laws variance of 31-feet from top of bank; e.) Pre-construction meeting with ConCom; f.) Storage of materials outside the 50-foot NTZ and not on top of septic system.  Mary Guiney, Agent, to verify the hay bale line and silt fence before any work is to begin.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

Motion made for a variance of local by-law of 31-feet.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello

Agent requested a check for $76 for the recording at the Registry of Deeds.
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Cont. ANARAD – 316 Plymouth Street – Peck/P&B Assoc. – (delineation)

Attorney Kraus, presenting.  Consultant fees by Peter Fletcher.  Says Marti Nover has conflict.  Kathy Evans, Vice Chair, stated work has been worked up.  Attorney Kraus says his client should not be punished for farming.  The parcel in question has been farmed for over 50 years.  Mr. Kraus states that is the “work” that has been done on this land and is permissible by law.  He feels that Sharon Laporte is someone in the local area and is familiar to the land.  They hope she will be less money that the $3000 and $4000 previous estimates, by consultants, to do the delineation.  Mr. Kraus explained that his client is running out of alternatives.  He would just like the Commission to approve and hire Sharon Laporte as the delineator as this is a soil analysis.  Again, Mr. Kraus feels Sharon Laporte will be the last alternative and would like to move forward   Commission explains that this is not done by an auger; it’s “digging”.  Tina Tonello, member, asked about the conflict and Marti Nova is working for the abutters.  Motion made to continue to February 14, 2006, @ 8:40 p.m.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

Cont. Amended OOC – 65 Paradise Lane – Fitzgerald/Dias

Presenting:  Alan Dias.  Homeowner, Thomas Fitzgerald attending.  Michael Schlieff, abutter, present.  Mr. Dias, contractor, discussed the retaining wall.  The problem previous was the stairs and the deck landing on the wall.  After consulting with building inspector and contractor/builder, they need to extend the deck to the chiminey and extend the stairs.  The problem is there is a 50-foot buffer zone.  Mr. Dias continues that they will not be grading beyond the 50-foot.  They just need to extend the deck to make a slight re-configuration of the wall.  It will be a wrap around deck.  They will be eliminating #3.  Revised plans haven’t been drawn up yet.  The foundation will be an “as-built”.  Re-cap:  It was agreed at last hearing on #1 & #2.  They will skip #3.  #4 – stairs end up on top of wall with ½ step.  Extend stairs beyond fireplace.  Straighten wall to connect with house.  (construction letter attached from original OOC).  Erin perron, member, asked if it had been approved by zoning.  Mr. Fitzgerald stated he just needs to send them a letter.  Motion made with the understanding to receive “as-build” as soon as they are done.  Included in amended OOC is #1, 2, 4, and % from October 31, 2005, letter.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

Cont. RDA – 29 Wamsutta Street – Perron – (septic)

Motion made to continue to February 14, 2006, @ 8:50 p.m.


Motion:  No quarum – just a continuance date recorded in these minutes

Abutter Michael Schlieff, regarding 55 Paradise Lane hearing, scolded Commission for not asking for new plans.
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Discussion

Commission  motified and approved Annual Report for 2007.

Discussion

Attendees for Annual MACC Conference.  So far members Erin Perron and Associate Member, Doug Roberson, would like to be registered.

Adjourned

Motion made to adjourn at 8:45 p.m.


Motion:  Erin Perron


Second:  Tina Tonello


AIF

